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Quite a few of my clients complain that they feel stuck; that they
have the impression that their lives are not moving forward. Together
we study the many possible causes for that and often discover that
they feel like that because they developed the habit of starting many
new things but barely ever finishing them. Having too many things to
do or too many plans and activities can sometimes lead us to not
really concluding them. They then sit abandoned but pending in our
minds and create a feeling of utter cluttering and congestion that can
block us and prevent our evolution. The accumulation of unfinished
business in our mind is an unseen burden on our capacity. Even if we
subconsciously know they are still undone, we still find new ones to
occupy us. This is the way to handle them. Make a list of all your
unfinished businesses. Next to each of the items, write "yes" for
those you still want to complete and "no" for those you decide to
abandon or quit. Accept that the list of "no" business represents all
the plans, chores and activities that you will NOT resume in the
future and today decide to give up. Devote yourself to concluding that
until-now unfinished business by the deadline you chose. Focus only on
that one until it is completed. Go back to the list of "yes" business.
Choose the next one you want to resume and conclude and so on until
your list is empty. As the list of unfinished business shrinks, so
will your feeling of being stuck and overwhelmed. As the items
disappear from your list, so will your lack of energy and drive. Try
this once and you will never let that list grow. Enjoy life, ALL of
it, In theory, all human beings share a common understanding of what
love means with minor differences. We all know what it means, right?
Sorry, that conception is wrong. Each human adult understands love
based on their previous experiences and interpretations of the term.
When babies are born, they trust, feel attached and bond and respond
to tenderness, care and affection. No baby is born to immediately
display mistrust, rejection or detachment. Those are not natural,
innate reactions in newborns. Then, what happens later in life that
certain children and later adults alter their understanding and
reactions to love? Both scenarios will result in unloved adults,
people who learned how to be unloved. Their learning process will lead
them to believe in a twisted image of love. Once the belief is there,
those human beings will fortify them each day, experience after
experience, thus proving their interpretations right. Learn to unlearn
unlove now and start loving yourself so you can let the rest of the
world love you.
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